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Historically, meteorological data collection at South Pole Station has been accomplished by the performance of manned observations.  Observations included the manual recording of a visual record from various meteorological instruments at the time of observation. These hourly observations have then become the basis for further climatological reports produced monthly and annually since 1957.  The instruments in support of the observations and reports produced by South Pole Meteorologists have been notoriously outdated and lacked cohesive calibration and maintenance programs.  Also, researches have been unable at times to reconcile issues discovered within the South Pole data record due to a lack of available information regarding instrumentation types, performance, and observer practices.  The dependence on manually transcribed records of the instrument data has also introduced data errors and contributed to South Pole data reliability issues.

In the hopes of improving the integrity of meteorological data collected at South Pole and provide improved support to science and aviation, several procedural and system changes will be implemented along with total instrument replacements.  As part of the current South Pole Station Modernization (SPSM) project, a new atmospheric data collection system was installed at South Pole Station in January 2004.  Further, a new upper air system will be installed the summer of 04/05.  These systems will allow for the archival of 1-minute resolution data, the addition of new sensor types and better automation of archived data.   Additionally, new instrumentation tracking processes will provide researchers with detailed information on the status of performance of the instruments feeding the South Pole data archive.
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Figure 1.  Skiway installation of new met instrumentation suite.

The purpose of this discussion is to inform researchers of improved data capabilities at South Pole and the impact to reporting and data formats of the modernization implementations.   Information on the new instrument suites will be provided and future plans outlined.  Advise and feedback of the conference participants will be requested to ensure concerns of researchers are addressed within implementation plans.

